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Achieving together for a brighter Future
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Dear parents and carers
Almost at the end of the first half term! Time has flown and an update from the governing body is overdue. We warmly welcome all our new children and families who have joined us in the last few months. We are very happy you have chosen our schools for your family and trust you have settled in well.

When we last wrote to you in July we had just had our Ofsted inspection at Yarmouth and had to wait to tell you the news until the new school year. We are pleased with the outcome of another very solid ‘Good’ for the school and thank Mrs Grainger and all the staff for their hard work. Together we will continue to strive to improve and provide the best education for the children.

We were also about to have a meeting with all staff to discuss out comes and the focus for the new school year. Last year our focus was on ‘Maths into Mastery’, ‘Handwriting and Spelling’, ‘Improving outcomes for vulnerable groups’ and ‘Emotional Literacy’.  For the governors it has been a pleasure to visit the schools to meet with leaders and teachers as well as spending time with the children, taking in their views and opinions too. We have looked at the impact of new strategies for improving for maths, spelling and handwriting as well as meeting with groups such as Learning Leaders, Sports Organising Crew, Junior Leadership Team, etc. They and others have a real voice in the running of the schools. We are also proud to have introduced ‘Forest School’ into the curriculum on a sustained basis to give children a different view of learning and what they can achieve. We are clear that the work undertaken this year has had a tangible and positive impact on the children; improving outcomes significantly from their individual starting points. Sometimes the impact isn’t measurable in the static outcomes of test results, it is represented in the children’s confidence to undertake new tasks, ability to judge where they are in their learning and what their next steps are as well as how they work with each other in a supportive and constructive manner. We have seen some very good examples of this during the year and have had wonderful conversations with the children to evidence this.

Mrs Grainger and her team will continue to run information events for parents and carers throughout the year over and above the usual parent’s evenings where you will have a chance to catch up with the class teacher. There will also be invitations to ‘Inspire Days’ and sharing events where you can visit your child’s classroom to join in an activity or view the outcome of the work they have just done. We hope you will take up the opportunity to come along to these and find out how you can support your child, gain a greater understanding of the Federation and the education your child receives or just enjoy the outcome of a successful term of learning. It is the partnership between school and home that most supports successful outcomes for the children.

This forthcoming year we will continue to work on improving the outcomes for all children, through focussed work in reading, writing and mathematics; creating more opportunities for children to extend themselves and achieve the best they can; ensuring our curriculum is engaging and relevant in today’s world and giving children the best start in life. These are Mrs Grainger’s ‘Kites’ and she will be holding information events in both schools this week to explain the Federation Development Plan and how this will take the schools forward this year. We hope you are able to attend on Tuesday 17th at Yarmouth and/or on Wednesday, 18th at Shalfleet. Full details are in the newsletter which can be found on: www.fosay.co.uk.

The popular ‘Communicake’ events will also continue; please take the opportunity to pop in for a cup of tea or coffee and an informal chat with the Headteacher and governors, staying in touch with all that is going on in our schools. Or become a member of the Parent Forum; represent your child’s year group and take an active part in the decision making processes in our schools. (see Parent Forum page under Parent Zone on our website).
To support the schools’ work, the governing body continues the ‘portfolio style’ of governance. Below is the list of Portfolios holders and committees as recently agreed:
Staffing & policies: Mrs D Downer

Finance: Mrs C Bradshaw supported by Mr Webber and Mrs Weeks
Standards of Achievements: Mrs T Griffith supported by Mr M Webber
Inclusion: Mrs C Weeks

Community and Marketing: Mrs J Manning 
Premises, Health and Safety: Mrs D Downer
Safeguarding: Mr M Webber 
Early Years Foundation Stage: Mrs C Bradshaw / Pre-School Y: Mrs T Griffith / Pre-School S: Mrs Homes
Headteachers Performance Management – Chair: Mrs D Downer

RE/School-Church Group: Mrs T Griffiths
Pay Committee – Chair: Mrs C Bradshaw
Modern Foreign Languages: Mrs L Homes (parent governor) and Mrs K Bratton (parent governor) supported by Mrs Weeks
PE provision: Mrs K Bratton

We currently have Foundation Governor vacancies linked to Yarmouth St James (following the departure of Rev. Whatson and Shalfleet St Michael (following the departure of Rev. Bevington) and Thorley. Should you be able to represent the Church of England or know of someone, please get in touch via the school office. Our ‘Instrument of Government’ indicating the categories of governors we can have within our Federation by law and the governors’ Business Interests and attendance can be viewed on our website under the ‘Federation/Governors’ tab.

The Governing Body meets twice per term to ensure we can review and discuss the work that has been undertaken, raise any questions or concerns and review the strategic direction of the Federation. These regular meetings also help to ensure our statutory duties are correctly discharged.

Our website www.fosay.co.uk is a brilliant resource. From class pages with relevant information and pictures of recent activities and learning, to clubs and homework information and links to the schools’ performance information. We are also very lucky to have two very active Parent Associations in our schools. They have a section on our website under the Parent Zone and can always do with help. Please get in touch via the school office if you are able to support them with forthcoming events.

We look forward to an exciting year where the children have great opportunities to explore, learn and achieve together for a brighter future.

We hope this letter is informative and useful to you however should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Katie Riley, Clerk to the Governing Body. 

Yours faithfully
Carla Bradshaw

Chair of Governors
The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth 

